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COUNCIL MEETING  
Please note that the Ordinary Council Meeting will be held 
Wednesday 18 April 2018 commencing at 6.30pm in the 
Kerang Council Chambers. Interested members of the 
public are welcome to attend. To view the agenda please 
visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSIONS  
COHUNA  Maternal Child and Health Centre 

Wednesday 18  April 
10.00am  - midday 

KERANG  Gannawarra Children’s Centre 
Wednesday 18 April 
4.00pm  - 5.30pm 

Please arrive at least 15minutes prior to session closing time 

In addition, special immuunisation clinics will be held at:- 

 Koondrook Senior Citizens Thursday 19 April 9.30am 
to 10.30am. 

 Leitchville Hall Monday 23 April 10am to 11am 

 Murrabit Market Office Tuesday 1 May 9am to 10am 

 Quambatook Rural Transaction Centre Thursday 3 
May 10am to 11am 

Bookings are essential for these special clinics and can be 
made by phoning 5450 9333.   

PROPOSAL TO SELL 

Proposal to sell surplus office equipment. For more 
information please visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au  

PROPOSED ROAD 
DISCONTINUANCE KERANG 

Notice is hereby given that Gannawarra Shire Council, 
pursuant to schedule 10 section 206 of the Local 
Government Act 1989 intends to discontinue the unused 
road reserve shown in the plan below, highlighted in 
yellow, bordering the southern and eastern sides of the 
Kerang Cemetery. 

Under section 223 of the Local Government Act 1989, a 
person may make a submission to Council on the proposed 
road discontinuance and request in that submission that 
the person wishes to appear in person, or to be 
represented by a person specified in the submission, at a 
meeting to be heard in support of the submission.  

Submissions will be received until 16 May 2018. 

Any enquiries about the proposed road discontinuance can 
be directed to Wesley Dillon by calling 03 5450 9333 or 
emailing council@gannawarra.vic.gov.au. 

Tom O’Reilly 

Chief Executive Officer 

 

 

WHAT ’S ON… 

APRIL 17 Social Meal - Quambatook  

APRIL 18 Social Meal - Murrabit 

APRIL 19 Social Meal - Leitchville 

APRIL 20 Social Meal - Cohuna 

APRIL 21 The Wilson Pickers - Kerang 

APRIL 21 World Fish Migration Day Event, 
Koondrook 

APRIL 22 Cohuna Farmers & Makers Market 

APRIL 22 Show & Shine - Kerang 

APRIL 24 Social Meal - Lalbert 

APRIL 25 ANZAC Day Events 

APRIL 25 Lions Community Lunch - Murrabit 

APRIL 26 ’39 Strokes’ Golden Rivers Artist 
Exhibition Opening - Kerang 

APRIL 26 Stress Reduction Workshop - Kerang 

APRIL 27 Melbourne International Comedy Festival 
Roadshow - Cohuna 

APRIL 27 Kerang Dance Club April Dance 

APRIL 28 Kerang Community Market 

MAY 05  Murrabit Country Market 

MAY 08  Carers Support Group Meeting - Kerang 

MAY 07  Roland Perry Author Talk, Kerang Library 

MAY 15 NDIS Information Session – Intro, Kerang 

MAY 15 Carers Victoria ‘About Us’ Info Session 

MAY 16 Council Meeting, Kerang 

MAY 22 NDIS Information Session - Preparation  

MAY 25 Lovely Lady Lump, Lake Charm 

MAY 25 Kerang Dance Club May Dance 

MAY 26 Kerang Community Market 

MAY 26 Resin Art Masterclass 

ALL EVENT DETAILS ARE ON COUNCIL’S WEBSITE 

SUBMIT YOUR EVENT 
Want to see your community event featured above? 

Submit your event details to www.gsc.vic.gov.au 

 
 

 

 

For information on community ANZAC Day events across the 
Gannawarra Shire please visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY CLOSURE  
Please be advised Council services including the Transfer 
Stations will be closed on Wednesday 25 April 2018 for the 
ANZAC Day public holiday. For after-hours animal/livestock 
emergencies please call the Local Laws Officer 0428 500 212. 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE  
 
During the Cohuna Unlocked weekend we launched our Keys to Cohuna challenge! 
The challenge was inspired by last year’s visit from Triple J’s Veronica and Lewis 
when they went on a mission to win the Keys to Cohuna. The challenge was very 
popular over the school holidays with many families already receiving their key to 
Cohuna which unlocks great discounts within the town! If you haven’t done the 
challenge yet you can drop into the Gateway to Gannawarra centre anytime and 
collect your challenge brochure. The challenge is a great weekend activity! 
 
‘All My Love’ held in Murrabit on Friday night was a sell out with attendees 
enjoying a campfire stew and bush music and poetry before the show. 
Congratulations to community organisers for putting on a wonderful event.  
 
Last week we welcomed our newest citizen Khuma Thapa (pictured) at a citizenship 
ceremony in Kerang. Khuma is currently living in Cohuna with her family and was 
born in Napal. Congratulations Khuma!  
 
MAYOR Brian Gibson  
 
 
 

 

INTRODUCTION TO NDIS INFORMATION SESSION 
Are you caring for a child, family member or friend who may qualify for the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS)? Gannawarra Shire Council has partnered with Carers 

Victoria to provide a FREE introductory information session on NDIS. This session will launch a FREE four-part program designed by Carers Victoria to help you understand the 

NDIS process and get ready for your planning conversation. The four-part program covers preparation, planning, plan management and having a voice. 

Introduction to NDIS to be held 10am - 12 noon Tuesday 15 May 2018, Kerang Lawn Tennis Club. Booking essential via 5450 9333 or communitycare@gannawarra.vic.gov.au 

 

SOCIAL MEALS 
Social Meals are held regularly at Kerang, Cohuna, 
Quambatook, Lalbert, Lake Charm, Leitchville and Koondrook. 
This is a great opportunity to socialise over a home cooked two 
course meal for just $10! Social Meals commence at 12pm. 
If you wish to attend any of the social meals, please register 
your details with Community Care on 5450 9333. 

 

DECLARATION OF BOATING ACTIVITY 
EXEMPTION 
For the purpose of boating activity by Ski Racing Victoria, 
masters of vessels involved in the Point Score 5 event are 
exempt from the waterway rules as they apply to the waters 
established as an activity exclusion zone on the waters of Lake 
Charm. 

Full details of the exemptions made under section 203 of the 
Marine Safety Act 2010, who they apply to and the conditions 
are available at www.gannawarra.vic.gov.au. 

An exclusion zone will be in place from 6.30am to 6.00pm on 
Saturday 28 April 2018 and Sunday 29 April 2018 for the waters 
of Lake Charm Only vessels and persons involved in the Ski 
Racing Victoria Point Score 5 event are permitted in the 
exclusion zone. 

 
BY ORDER OF GANNAWARRA SHIRE COUNCIL 

 

 
 

BRIAN 
GIBSON 
MAYOR 
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